


November 3, 2022 
 
RE: NOTIFICATION TO ADJOINING LAND OWNER – SETTLERS RANCH FIL 2D PHASE 4 REZONE 
FROM PUD TO RR-2.5 APPLICATION 
 
 
Dear Adjoining Land Owner: 
 
Hodgen Settlers Ranch, LLC, Mark Davis, Managing Member, the developer of the below described 
property, is currently making application to the El Paso County Planning and Community Development 
Department for approval of a rezone from PUD Planned Unit Development to RR-2.5. 
 
Settlers Ranch Subdivision Fil No. 2 is an approved final plat consisting of a number of individual plat 
phases to be recorded independently.  A number of approved filings/phases have been recorded.  Fil 2D 
Phase 4 has not.  Phase 4, consisting of Tracts A-1, A-2, A-3 and C (road ROW), is currently approved 
for 10 single family residential lots ranging in size from 3.02 acre to 5.55 acres.  The parcels are currently 
zoned PUD and total 53.93 acres.   
 
The applicant is requesting to rezone the Phase 4 parcels from PUD to RR-2.5 allowing for a minimum 
Phase 4 lot size of 2.5 acres.  If successful in rezoning the Phase 4 parcels to RR-2.5, the applicant 
intends to request a replat of the parcels to allow for 16 lots at a minimum of 2.5 acres each and an 
average lot size of 3.15 acres. Phase 4 subdivision is located in portions of the NE1/4 and the S1/2 of 
Sec 23 and SW1/4 of the NW ¼ of Sec 24, T11S, R66W of the 6th PM.  The El Paso County Assessor’s 
numbers for the parcels are 6123007024, 6124004003 and 6124005001.  
 
More specifically, the property is located ¼ mile north of Hodgen Rd, west of Steppler Road, south of the 
Settlers View subdivision and Abert Ranch subdivision and east of the Settlers Ranch Fil 2C subdivision.  
Vehicular access to the subdivision will be provided from the west by Settlers Ranch Rd, from the east by 
Steppler Rd and from the north by Abert Ranch Rd.  All proposed roadways will be asphalt surfaced, 
County owned and maintained, rural residential roadways.  I have enclosed a copy of the Rezoning Map 
for the application. 
 
Proposed improvements within the parcel include County owned and maintained asphalt surfaced 
roadways, drainage improvements, electric service, natural gas service and telephone/communication 
services.  Water will be provided via individual on site wells operated under a State approved water 
augmentation plan.  Waste water treatment will be provided via individual on-site septic systems in 
accordance with State and County Health Department rules and regulations. 
 
You may appear in person at the Planning Commission’s and / or Board of County Commissioner’s public 
hearings regarding this request or, if unable to attend, submit a statement expressing your opinions and 
comments on the application.  Your comments should be sent to El Paso County Planning and 
Community Development Dept., 2880 International Cir., Colorado Springs, CO 80910, Attn. Kylie Bagley.  
When available, the date, time and location of future public hearings regarding this application may be 
obtained by contacting the El Paso County Planning and Community Development Dept. at 
719.520.6300. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding this application, you are welcome to contact either my office or 
Kylie Bagley at kyliebagley@elpasoco.com. 
 
 
Best regards, 
 
David F. Jones 
LAND RESOURCE ASSOCIATES 
719.660.1184 
chipita1@comcast.net 










